Poinciana Park Civic Association Meeting

Wednesday, December 10, 2008 @ 7:00 p.m. IBEW Building 201 SE 24th Street

Agenda:

1.
Open Meeting, Dwight Ledbetter

2.
Fort Lauderdale Police Report

3.
Robert Haag, Superintendent, The Charter School of Excellence

4.
Earl Rynerson, Mayoral Candidate

5.
Homeless Activity Report, Ray Dettmann

6.
Treasurer’s Report, DJ Parker 

7.
Secretary’s Report, Karen Benson 

8.
Parks Director Report, Robert Malsberry

9.
Election of PPCA Officers for 2009 Term

Board Members Present:  Karen Benson, Ray Dettmann, Gene Dinah, Dwight Ledbetter, Robert Malsberry, and DJ Parker

Others Present:  John Barranco & Carlos Gonzalez (Barranco Gonzalez Architecture); Sgt. Robert Borowski & Cpt. Jan Jordan (FLPD); Terrell Becker; Cal Deal; Ed Carlisle (Trans State Commercial Realty); Robert Haag & Tracy Nessl (The Charter School of Excellence); Romney Rogers (District IV City Commissioner candidate); Penny Simon (by proxy); Cindy Spicer (by proxy); and Dean Trantalis (Mayoral candidate).  

Dwight Ledbetter called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m.  

Fort Lauderdale Police Report: Jan Jordan addressed the meeting. She has transferred to the evening shift for crime report to our association.  She has been with the FLPD for 19 years, has been captain for three and directs patrol officers.  Email is jjordan@fortlauderdale.gov and cell phone is 954-828-5119for questions and concerns. She has Fridays and Saturdays off.  Sgt. Rob Borowski is in a 40-man unit dealing with narcotics and prostitution issues. He will be able to address concerns at rborowski@fortlauderdale.gov or by cell at 954-828-6625. His group is plain clothes guys doing surveillances.  Cal Deal requested monthly updates from Cpt. Jordan that he can distribute to all and she will do for next meeting.  Recently there was a drug raid on 4th Avenue and prostitution raid on Federal Highway. Crime is down this week, with no burglaries or robberies.  14 arrests made in this are in last two weeks and 200 arrested city-wide.  To find out who owns certain properties by an address, we can call records at FLPD and they can give us info.  If we know person’s name, we can go to sheriff’s public website and get all reports on that address.  It was noted that the Waterplay landlord should write a letter to the prosecutor stating they have no control over the person dealing drugs at their property and provide the prosecutor with the entire extent of issues with this person.  

The Charter School of Excellence: Robert Haag addressed the meeting.  He started the school in 1997 with Hamilton C. Forman and they now have locations in Fort Lauderdale and Davie.  The school currently has 317 students in kindergarten through fifth grade and they attribute their small size to part of their success.  They are one of two in Florida who have a U.S. Department of Education National Blue Ribbon and are part of the Florida Consortium of Public Charter Schools.  They take kids with very low grades and teach them to excel. All staff are state certified.  Student parents’ commit 20 hours per year of their time to the school.  His phone is 954-522-2997.  

Earl Rynerson:  Candidate for mayor of Fort Lauderdale who owns Clad Tile & Stone of Fort Lauderdale, is a Gulf War veteran, and past San Francisco City Commissioner.  Main points: 1) Wasteful spending and bloated city salaries and budget; 2) Property values, not enough revenue to continue budget increases. He noted that in Fort Lauderdale 80% of our Firemen and 81% of our Police live outside the city.  Feels there is a lack of civility in city commission and that whoever gets elected should agree to build rapport before first commission meeting with a solid sense of the budget.  He can be reached at www.EarlForMayor.com. 

Jim Lewis:  Candidate for Fort Lauderdale City Commission District who currently practices law, is a 20-year resident of Fort Lauderdale, and former Assistant State Attorney and Special Prosecutor for Governor Graham.  Main points: 1) Protecting our neighborhoods; 2) Lower taxes, cut government waste; 3) Stop developers and special interests from controlling our city.  He noted that an important upcoming issue is compressed natural gas (CNG) Middle East carriers that are extremely high-risk but can bring in a lot of revenue. He can be reached at JimLewisForTheCity@yahoo.com and he wants us to tell him what’s important to us as issues.  

Homeless Activity Report:  Nothing new to add.  

Secretary’s Report:  Motion made and passed to approve September-10 & October-8 meeting minutes.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Motion made and passed for to approve December report.  Newsletter is providing income.  

Parks Report:   “After a conference with Parks Maintenance in Poinciana Park a decision was made to synchronize all the sprinklers in the park to provide complete water coverage.  Work is underway now.  In addition some newly planted trees are leaning and have not taken root.  They will be re-staked until the growing season rights them.”  Cal Deal noted that 13th Street median will be landscaped, and that AT&T will not landscape their structure as it was put in before landscaping was mandatory so Bob Malsberry will see if Park Department can help. 

Election of PPCA Officers for 2009 Term:  Motion made and passed to elect the following:  

· Raymond Dettmann for next term as President

· Gene Dinah for another term as Vice President

· DJ Parker for another term as Treasurer

· Karen Benson for another term as Secretary

· John Barranco nominated as Director at Large / Aesthetics 

· Terrell Becker as Director at Large / Membership 

· Dwight Ledbetter as Director at Large / Crime 

· Robert Malsberry for another term as Director at Large / Parks

· New Business:  

· Ed Carlisle will present to the Board in an upcoming meeting the renderings for his current project.  

· John Barranco of by Barranco Gonzalez Architecture was thanked for providing a banner for the association to be used at events.  He offered to provide more when needed. 

· Motion made and passed to approve wording for curbage at 20th and 21st Streets in our City of Fort Lauderdale Neighborhood Capital Improvement Grant.  

· A neighborhood barbeque in our park is to be discussed.  

· Gene Dinah presented Dwight with a letter of thanks for his three years of valuable contributions to our community as President of our Civic Association. Gene noted that Dwight’s special commitment to fight crime and improve the quality of life in Poinciana Park has left a marked improvement. Dwight promised not to let up on crime fighting.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.  

Next meeting is Wednesday, January 14, 2008.

